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WSWS Officer and Committee Report (Waikoloa Meeting 2010)
Office or Committee Name:  Finance Committee
 Officer or Chairperson Name and Committee Members:  Leo D. Charvat, Drew J. Lyon, John M. Fenderson
Date of Preparation :  March 2, 2010
 Activities during the Year:  
 The finance committee met in Albuquerque, New Mexico, during the WSWS annual meeting.  Financial reports and investments information was reviewed with Business Manager Phil Banks.  A review of the financial records and investments, with the Business Manager, were found to be in proper order and the society is operating within the financial guidelines as outlined.
The financial committee has been updated on conversations with Stan Cooper at RBC, on the current situations during the year in the financial markets.  The current position of a more conservative approach taken last year by the board and committee have allowed for gains, but not to previous levels, while protecting principal and preventing further losses.

The Board approved at the summer meeting three $1,000 travel scholarships that were awarded for the meeting.  Currently there 28 students registered for the meeting that could potentially apply for the $45/night reimbursement for the meeting.
As of February 23, 2010, the overall value of the RBC Wealth Management account was $190, 242 vs. $161,129, a gain of $29,113 from the annual meeting in 2009.  Overall the return for that calendar period is 18.06%, with a gain for the year of 2009 of 8.85%.
Investment allocations are as follows:  68.3% bonds, primarily very short maturity bonds (average duration of the portfolio is approximately 2 years.), 27.7% global mixed assets, a blend of international bonds, stocks, commodities and cash, 2.5% natural gas, 1.4% cash.

Stan Cooper’s, RBC,  comments on the market:  Future outlook is to expect extreme volatility in the markets for the year ahead and the portfolio has been positioned accordingly to reduce risk and maintain gains, with adjustments to be made to take advantage of higher yields when they occur.
Recommendations for Board Action:  None at this time.
Budget Needs:  
The Board will be discussing how to continue the Noxious Weed Short course, and what, if any, this will cost WSWS.
We will post a larger than normal loss on the Annual meeting due to low attendance and the increased cost to the WSWS for meeting in Hawaii!!!
Suggestions for the Future:  Need to watch expenses for the Annual meeting and encourage attendance to prevent large financial losses.
Suggested Changes in Operating Guide:  None
Name of Person Preparing This Report:  Leo D. Charvat
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